Hesperia Wranglers, Inc.

P.O. Box 400222 Hesperia, Ca 92340 2025 President Tim Mustaikis (760) 220-4960 Founders of the William Kinnard Memorial Scholarship Fund Federal ID # 51-0209989 State Non-Profit # C0 365 453 67th Year

June Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, 6/18/2025 In Person & via Zoom Meeting

Call to order: 6:33 PM

Roll Call: Officers: Tim, Carol, Kerri, Quannah, and Tonii

Board: Ana, Leanne, Jan, Frank, Allen and Daryl

Excused: Diane, and Virginia

Absent: Summer

Treasurer's Report:

Beginning balance	expenses	income	Current balance
Checking: \$11,174.65	\$0.00	\$105.00	\$11,279.65
Savings: \$ 4,400.16	-	\$.34 (interest)	\$ 4,400.50
Queens: \$ 6,517.31	\$3,254.15	\$2,352.41	\$ 5,615.57
Kinnard: \$ 5,559.58	\$0.00	\$2,568.46	\$ 8,128.04

Total assets: \$29,423.76

Motion to approve May general meeting minutes Makayla 1st and Ana 2nd - M/C. No questions or concerns about the June Board Minutes.

Communications: Tonii

- We have received a few "rider" sponsorships.
- Our checking account statements for the club and the queens have been received.

Chuck Wagon: Tim

• Show and barrel race expenses \$331.68, sales were \$315 for both days, which unfortunately gives us a negative of -\$16.68 so we lost money. It was asked if we could possibly look into getting something like other pops or possibly bringing back Kona Ice for our summer shows.

Trail Ride: Carol

• We are working with Katrina to look at dates in August to get a "Summer" trail ride out of Kemper Campbell with a BBQ & pool party to follow again this year. We will also look at doing our "fall" ride at Mojave Narrows in October.

Queens: Leanne

• Tonii thanked our Miss & Jr. Miss, Leanne and Lilly for doing such a great job representing us at the Jurupa Valley Pro Rodeo the first weekend of the month, which was actually their last rodeo. It's been a real pleasure working with and spending time with this group of girls and watching the bond that they have created with each other.

• We are getting ready for our pageant this weekend, Horsemanship at 9:30 am Saturday at our arena and Sunday's event also starts at 9:30am at Baldy Mesa Elementary. We will have a tri-tip luncheon which is \$25 per person, kids 3 and under eat free and visiting royalty is \$10.

Old Business: Tim

- Membership packets are available on the website- Family is \$50 for the first five people & \$10 for each additional- Individual is \$40-please return the membership form with your Code of Conduct.
- Complaints- Please direct them to Tim.

New Business: Tim

- Recap of the most recent show- we did start a little earlier and we did say goodbye to our 2024 queens and he did request that the new queens be ready for opening ceremonies to start at 7:30 am. Tonii did suggest that we allow for pre-entries only for the upcoming shows to try and beat the heat & Quannah even said that having only a list of folks that need to pay versus trying to take money and entries does work better, especially during the summer with the heat. Let's continue to keep our Lead Line group moving like we did at this last show so that we are moving at a good flow.
- Tara wanted to clarify that the runner in Lead Line does need to make sure that the horse's nose
 needs to cross the timing line before the runner. Tim also wanted to please keep in mind that the
 rider in Lead Line must hold the reins also.
- Carol- couple of instances of horses running outside of the warmup area, so please remember that horses need to walk in all other areas unless they're in the warmup area or the arena. Also remember that if you are under the age of 18 you must have your helmet on and hooked or snapped if you are on your horse in the arena or out of the arena. Tim also agreed with that as it is for the safety of our riders.
- Tim has been trying to ensure that we have the two different warm up areas and keeping enough water on both so please make sure if you need to do anything more than walking do so in one of those areas. Also again, a helmet doesn't do you any good if you have a helmet on but it isn't snapped or buckled.
- Melanie- just from a medical background an ill-fitting helmet can do more damage than not having a properly fitting helmet.
- Tim- we had a lower number of riders but it seemed like there were folks that were on vacation and some of our riders were also going back & forth between baseball and volleyball games along with riding in the show.
- Recap of the June barrel race with Rockin BM- once again they had a great turnout with 56 or 57 riders and there were 19 that were in the Novice with the remaining balance in the open division. There were actually 9 people in the 1D division and it was Lilly that won it all with an 18.0. They did offer poles at the end of the day with like 10 riders, but we won't be able to offer that in July because they'll be a little short staffed. Lilly was the most fun in the poles because she had knocked several over so everyone was cheering her on & telling her to go bowling. We will most likely start a little early probably around 7:30-8:30, so please keep watching the page for any changes.
- Tim- thanked Makayla again for their generosity in donating to the Kinnard Scholarship fund. Also don't forget that sponsorships are due at the July show. The next big thing we have is the Rodeo and they are still looking for sponsors and volunteers for the 3rd weekend in September

Comments from the Floor:

- Ashlyn, Alyssa and Abby- we are all excited for this weekend.
- Annabelle- had a lot of fun this weekend.
- Jenny & Jessi Podsiad- this weekend was a blast.
- Quannah- excited for everyone to come out and support the girls that are competing this weekend.
- Sophie Sperry- it was a good show.
- Daryl- question for Tim as to what time he will arrive at the pageant on Sunday & he doesn't want Tim to not have any help getting things done.
- Ana- just wanted to say congratulations to our queens once again and that they have done an outstanding job.

Motion to adjourn the meeting @ 7:14 Laura 1st and Quannah 2nd M/C